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Meeting 6: Shelter Access Workgroup
August 27, 2012
Meeting Called to Order at 2:09
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  It looks like we have mostly familiar faces here today. The most important document for us to work from today is the Draft Consensus Roadmap with today’s date. We can bring one around if you don’t have it. 

The other document I want to review that we did go over last week is the Modified Consensus Model-. We are committed to an open process here. If there are new recommendations, or recommendations that are missed, we will add them today as a group. 
After the final meeting of this workgroup, I will summarize the recommendations and make the summary available for comment. The recommendations from this group will be forwarded to supervisor Kim for consideration, and our office: the Mayor’s Office of Hope will be the champion of the recommendations. If there are recommendations that you disagree with today, please voice your concerns and suggest alternate recommendations. We see each other as a group, and we will need to work together to get clarity and make decisions.

Today we will start at shelter reservation allocation section 2. The agenda has been modified since the last meeting to reflect the decisions made last time. We will stop today when we get through that section, and we will discuss the final section to really understand what is being proposed. At the next meeting, we will consider alternate proposals as a group. As we go through, think about that, and also please think about other agenda items you would like to see.

The first proposal is: 

1. If there is no expansion of shelter capacity (beyond what is already planned in the Bayview and with LGBT Shelter), the City should:

a. Create set-aside beds for seniors

I want to repeat that at the last meeting, we decided that there would not be set aside beds for seniors and people with disabilities if there was no expansion of shelter capacity.
Kate Shuton, Department of Public Health: I think it’s very complex, but it would make sense to leverage funds from hospitals to discharge folks from a bed for clients exiting medical and mental health facilities. 
Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness: I want to point out 1A: creating medically supported shelter beds was supported by this group, so that will hopefully create a more appropriate place for those people. 
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   That conversation was about people who need a step up option. The other population I am talking about is not medically frail, they just have to use emergency room space because there is no where else to go.

Keith Dennis: If we are talking about keeping the existing mix of beds, I think it would be better to have the set-aside beds at one site, so that the staff at the set-aside site can be trained.

Member of the Public: What is the special training for people? Would they bathe the clients? What is so special about the training?

Member of the Public:  I want to support it for seniors; the seniors are suffering the most from the reduction of SSI benefits, and the increase in the costs of the SRO’s. You need something like the old system for seniors. Seniors used to have set-asides.
Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness: There has been this fundamental problem. We used to have a lot more set aside beds, and it really squeezed the resource center people. The set aside beds had high vacancies, and the system was changed to be a 50% set aside system. That ended up reducing the wait for shelter. I want to caution that as we move through this, most people are going to end up in the resource centers, so let’s not create a hardship there. I really support #3 that no resource center beds should be given over to set asides. 

James Powell, Episcopal Community Services: I propose that we should use some resource beds for seniors. I think the Sanctuary is best there is an easily accessible toilet there. At one point, it was clear that those beds would be held for seniors.  It really helped the seniors get good case management, and I want those re-allocated for seniors. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   In the last meeting, we decided that seniors would be included in the medically supported beds as needed, and we also agreed that there should be a service enrichment for seniors in the shelters.
James Powell, Episcopal Community Services: The old system of the set aside beds for seniors was better. 

Deborah Borne, Department of Public Health: Can we do some step-wise goals to make things progressively more suitable for people with disabilities, and other clients? It seems that if our goals are big leaps they will be even harder to achieve.
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think the last meeting is really in line with that goal. We wanted to see accommodation for seniors. We will use the meeting notes from today to work a good set of recommendations, and then we will have a comment period. 

Deborah Borne, Department of Public Health: I do not know the answer, but I really want to clarify that there is current under-utilization of beds, because there are patients who can not be discharged.
Jackie Jenks, Hospitality House: I am curious why we would consider taking beds from the general system to set them aside for seniors when we did not create new beds for seniors. 
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: I think that is a valid point, but the decision is up to the group

Member of the Public: I came to the last meeting, and then over the week I looked at your minutes online, and I know we are looking at allocation, but I would like to make sure that we are looking at the whole system. I noticed in the minutes, that NYC does a plan with each person. We will need that kind of capacity in the system here. Right now we are wasting a lot of money moving people around without an individual plan. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: We can re-visit that at the end of the meeting.
Bob Offer-Westort, Coalition on Homelessness:  I am worried that set aside beds will harm clients. What about looking at a set-aside that only took from beds that are currently part of under utilized set asides, like HOT team or CJCJ beds, which are under-utilized.
Joyce Crum, Human Services Agency: I want to clarify the current breakdown of the beds. There are 50% resource centers, 30% for Care Not Cash, and 25% are mixed between the Homeless Outreach Team (HOT), Community Justice Center (CJC), and the Veterans Administration (VA). Hot team beds are not under utilized, and the VA is paying for the beds that are set aside for them. 

Deborah Borne, Department of Public Health: The HOT beds are the only accommodation for vulnerable clients right now. The HOT collaborates with DPH. 
Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: It’s really important that the set aside beds are not taken from the resource centers. We also need HOT team beds, and resource center beds. If we take the beds from resource centers, we will only increase the conflict in the resource centers which will be bad for everyone.
Joyce Crum, Human Services Agency: The Care Not Cash beds are voter mandated. We release the about 10-20 beds out of 390 per night. They get released to the resource centers at 4:30.

Nick, Shelter Advocate: What is the rate of occupancy in the VA beds?

Kathy Treggiari, Episcopal Community Services: They are more than 85% occupied.
Bernhard Gunther, Human Services Agency: There are 12-15 CJC beds.
Joyce Crum, Human Services Agency: Those CJC beds are 20% unused.
Kathy Treggiari, Episcopal Community Services: In the trenches, we are seeing seniors, and we do not know what they are coming in with in terms of needs. We need coordinated assessment. We have seniors who do not have the cognitive ability to make reservations. Right now we have seniors that can not manage the process, and so they can not wait for us to create new systems. Set asides right away would help these people.
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: I think this process will get at the issue of lines at the next meeting. In the second half of this process, we will review the needs of the client who are in the shetlers.

Kathy Treggiari, Episcopal Community Services:  I am promoting set aides for seniors.

Member of the Public: One of my major concerns is that some clients are using beds over and over, and there is something at the resource centers that is really a problem. The seniors are not lucky like those people.

Member of the Public: I think that special training and case managers are wonderful ideas. I think that unless you approve set-aside beds for seniors, you will never get anywhere else.

Member of the Public: I am very concerned about favoritism. There are a lot of issues, primarily at GLIDE. Beds for women were ok, but the beds for men, the computer is down. There is allot favoritism. Glide has a lot of problems. 

Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board:  I think that without adding more resources, it will not work. People who are waiting for shelter beds should be receiving higher levels of care. It needs to be in our conversation. There are people who are getting 86ed by HOT Team and Citywide, so we need something right now that will immediately screen clients for DPH to serve somewhere else immediately. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: Megan, please explain about coordinated assessment. 
Megan Owens, Local Homeless Coordinating Board Policy Analyst: HUD has mandated that the Continuum of Care providers and the Emergency Solution Grant providers work together with others in the community to create and implement a coordinated assessment system for those programs. In San Francisco, the LHCB is taking the lead in this process, and the initial meetings about the process have decided that the new coordinated assessment system will be piloted in the single adult population. You are all invited to participate in the design process for that system that process will begin in September. You can find more information about coordinated assessment on the LHCB website at: http://www.sfgov3.org/index.aspx?page=3749
Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: We really need to have a conversation bout people whose needs are higher. We need immediate solutions.
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: For immediate needs, call me or other people for an emergency change. Let’s focus on solutions today.
Jackie Jenks, Hospitality House:  I just wanted to make sure that folks understand the shelter system now, I want it to be clear that the seniors and the folks with disabilities are coming through the resource centers. Way back when, there were a lot of challenges with clients having to go all over to find a shelter bed because of the resource center beds and all of the set asides. The issues that people are brining up are a matter of capacity. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: Lets have a show of hands.
In favor: 13

Opposed: 16

Abstentions: 7

Since the majority object, I am not going to ask people to go one by one.

Bob Offer-Westort, Coalition on Homelessness:   I want to propose a set-aside from the set-asides, and put those towards seniors. 

Kim Armbruster, GLIDE, and San Francisco Local Homeless Coordinating Board: How many beds are you suggesting?

Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness:  James was asking for 5 senior beds earlier.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: Let’s consider it at a higher level, and we can look into the number of beds later.
Member of the Public: Is the rate of utilization fluid through the month?

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  We would need to do a look, and see. 

Joyce Crum, Human Services Agency:  I want to clarify that the beds that are not used are released for 1 night.

Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: Every day coming to a resource center for seniors is a stretch.

Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness:  I propose a friendly amendment. I propose that first we re-allocate the underutilized set asides to the resource centers, and then the senior set asides come from underutilized set asides, especially the CJC. It was a political decision to carve beds out for the CJC. Our experience is that the utilization rate there is very low. It would be a lot smarter use. We want to give shelter to those who want it, not those who come through the court.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: I think that merits a special consideration. I hear you that there is a desire to look more generally at the system.

Barry Roeder, BRIDGE: I do not like set asides, but I think its wise to reduce them in general. 

Member of the Public:  How can seniors get services?

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: how about we look at set-aside reallocation more generally

Keith Dennis:  I think set-asides for seniors need to be considered in terms of location, and other factors.

Member of the Public:   If we are going to broaden, I want to include seniors in the language. I want to hear you include seniors in the language. There is a big blur of need right now.

James Powell, Episcopal Community Services: I want to now that when you talk about those people, you are talking about seniors

Deborah Borne, Department of Public Health: Can we look at costs? It saves money to get people out of the hospital, but what is the cost for these proposals? We need to look at clients who are high users, they are very difficult to serve, and they use a lot of resources when they are not at the correct location. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  Let’s start with the new recommendation: Analyze use of current set-asides and moving to re-allocating beds to resource centers. Let’s have a show of hands.
In favor: 25

Opposed: 0

Abstentions:  10

What is the reasoning behind the abstentions?

Bob Offer-Westort, Coalition on Homelessness:    I am worried that we were going to have a standoff. I am supportive of re-allocation, but I am worried that it’s not including seniors. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  Now that we have agreed that we would like to re-allocate from current set asides, how many support re-allocating some to seniors?

Jackie Jenks, Hospitality House:  Is that contingent on re-allocation?

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: Yes. Conceptually, should some proportion of the re-allocated beds be re-directed to seniors? This is a conceptual question; we do not have enough information here for discussion numbers.
Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: This is not new resources, yes?

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: Yes.
Member of the Public:  Seniors need to be separated. It’s better to be separated.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: That has been discussed.

Barry Roeder, BRIDGE: I am worried abut inefficiencies. I want to hear that set-asides will be released earlier in the day; they need to be used nightly.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: We do need to talk about the one night system, and the time that the beds are released, but all set aside beds get released.

Member of the Public:   Right now the system provides accidental preference for young well people who can manage the system.

Several members of the public: Will the set-asides be one night?
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: No, the length of the stay would depend on the current length of stay. Let’s have a show of hands.
In favor: 16

Opposed: 1

Abstentions: 11

That is tepid I would say. 

What makes people support this?

James Powell, Episcopal Community Services: We are talking about a smaller number. We are not advocating all beds to go to seniors. We have extensive experience. We need to get a better system, right now they are depending on HOT team. I have somebody who might be in the streets tonight. I am trying to reduce that incidence.

John, Coalition on Homelessness: I see that there are allocated beds, and there are seniors who want them. If they revert to the resource centers, and we reallocate to seniors, then we gain resource centers beds, and senior beds. 

Jennifer Awa, Mental Health Association of San Francisco: How would the process work? What does this look like for couples? I need details. People need to be able to be with their partners, their caregivers, and the members of their community who can support them. People only want to stay in shelter if they have their partners and key people there.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: The issue of couples seems to be an important issue, but it is not a senior only issue.

Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board:  I have experienced that some set asides don’t work. I want this group to commit to a 6 month review of all set asides, and I would like for the set asides to be eliminated if the beds are not used.

Kathy Treggiari, Episcopal Community Services:   I think HOT works, and I think that a senior agency should work on the senior beds. 

Member of the Public: I like the idea of the 6 months review, but what is the measure of impact?

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: We will use the same measure of utilization.

Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness:  We need to regard that the beds are referred to one night placements as system failures.

Member of the Public: I am worried about the clients leaving the medical and mental health facilities. We need to take care of those clients.

Barry Roeder, BRIDGE:  We previously thought that medically supported beds would help some seniors, and more services would help some people, and now it sounds like we are re-hashing the situation. This seems like a parallel issue.

Keith Dennis: I agree.
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  We want more beds, and we want a medically supported facility. At the same time, we want to expand the services for people. Would a six month review change some abstainers mind?

Angela Guida, Project Homeless Connect: Would the seniors be required to use the special beds? 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   This is a safety net for those that are not able to navigate the current system; other seniors could access the general shelter beds.
Wayne Garnet, MSC South: Who does the work with the clients? How will they get a bed?
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:    I want to check the count first. That is a matter for the implementation.
Member of the Public: Has anyone thought of seniors-only shelter?
Several members of the public: Yes

Member of the Public: There are agencies that serve seniors, two of them are here, and they do the work. 

Jackie Jenks, Hospitality House:   I am worried about the set asides more generally. I am also worried about the approach of talking about seniors

Member of the Public: We need to get a building for seniors. I believe in reality: we need a building specifically for seniors.
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:    That idea was not supported at the last meetings.

Member of the Public: The problem last time was they do not know better.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:    Do any abstainers want to change your minds?

3 changes, so now we have 19 supporters, and 8 abstentions.

Next let’s look at set-asides for people with disabilities.

Matthew Steen, Conard House: Is this disability in general or acute disabilities? I recommend that we use acute disabilities.

Member of the Public: I agree that there should be very specific placement criteria. 

James Powell, Episcopal Community Services:  I think we should use documented disabilities only.
Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: I think the simplest thing is to use the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) definition of disability and also to be flexible for one-time emergencies. I am thinking that we need to use physical and cognitive level disabilities for our definition. It is very unreasonable for the staff of peer advocates and other folks who work at the shelters and resource centers to do the determination, so it needs to be simple. The definitions also need to check for self-care. If a person seeking shelter can not self-care, they can not be in the shelter.

Angela Guida, Project Homeless Connect: I want to be careful with the language. I suggest that we use needs assessment language. 

Jackie Jenks, Hospitality House:    I am worried about taking from the resource center beds to make a set aside. I want to remind everyone that clients who use the resource centers are mostly disabled.

Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness: We hear a lot about favoritism in our work at the Coalition. As we carve aside these issues. When there are set asides for some clients, and when clients need to see a special provider to access the set-asides, it becomes a problematic “who-you-know” issue where some clients get special connections that are not fair. That is a fundamental problem. The Mayor’s Office of Disability is not here, and one thing we heard from Joanna at that last meeting was a concern about institutionalization. Joanna told me that there are issues for the disability community around set asides when we talked at the last meeting.
Matthew Steen, Conard House: I am voting against this proposal.
Member of the Public: There are issues with fraud; we would need a really tight system.

Medical director of Psychiatric Emergency Services (PES): I do not want to create a system where people come to PES to get services. 

Scott Walton, Human Services Agency: In response to the idea about fraud, I want to clarify that we are not in a place to assess the validity of medical documentation in the shelters and resource centers. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  Let’s have a show of hands
Opposed: 22

Favor: 2

Abstain: 6
Let’s go quickly to set asides for medical facility clients:

Member of the Public: They want to have a special place for some people. If you create this plance how do you guarantee the mentally ill people in the system will take their medication? There can be disturbances for the other residents. You can not help but get disrupted when you are a resident, and it changes the situation when the lights go out.  

Matthew Steen, Conard House: Is there any capacity for the shelters to deal with the needs in terms of case management?
Jennifer Awa, Mental Health Association of San Francisco:  Sometimes people get lost in the system. I would like to put peer respite back on the table. It is not a fix for this situation, but it’s helpful for clients.
Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: In the past there were respite beds

Scott Walton, Human Services Agency: In the past there were set aside respite beds, they were eliminated in 2008.

Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: Those set aside were useful. Again, it was not too many beds.
Barry Roeder, BRIDGE:  As you know, I am not supportive of set-asides. My concern is that there are not special supports in the shelters for people with special needs. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think its important to remember that there will be an enhanced level of services.

Member of the Public:  I am sorry to say. It looks to me that this would gum up the system, and defeat the purpose of shelters, and if you do not look down that path, it’s just terrible. Can you imagine living in the same shelter for a long time with people who are mentally ill and acting out?
Member of the Public: You are so correct sir. I exist in a shelter. There are a lot of mental health people there; the monitors can not help them. They are vomiting and hitting people. They urinate. They are right next to the people who are trying to get themselves out of the shelter. It is not good to have them combined.

Jennifer Awa, Mental Health Association of San Francisco:  I really want to respond to the way we are talking about mental health. About 25% of the total population has a mental health diagnosis, and most people with mental illness are best off in an integrated and respectful environment. 
Bob Offer-Westort, Coalition on Homelessness:   I agree with what she said. I think we need to be very careful about how we talk about mental health. We should not paint with too broad of a brush. There are a lot of people at the hospitals who need a plan, and shelters are inappropriate for people. 

Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: We are respectful of people with Mental Illness. When people present at PES looking for shelter, we need somewhere else for them to be. We are not about people moving people who are gravely disabled into shelters. 

Medical director of Psychiatric Emergency Services (PES): About 40% of our clients are going to shelters or the streets, at least 50% of them are going out to the street. I understand that some client could be disruptive, but I don’t want to see them excluded categorically. 

Wofgang Stuwe, Department of Public Health: There are also acute mental health clients who come through the general population.

Member of the Public:  People need assessment. The situation of the clients changes over time.

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   Let’s have a show of hands

In favor: 7

Opposed: 15
Barry Roeder, BRIDGE: I want to name that it seems like it really touched a nerve when we brought up co-existing with people who are not well. I would hate for us to lose that really powerful point. Could we revise the language of 1A to explicitly include mental health needs?
Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:    That comment relates to the next thing we are going to do today. Now we are going to review the agenda, and add new topics related to access that we did not discuss yet. Let’s add things together that are not included today, first we will review the minutes from today, then we will open it up for everyone to make suggestions
· Creating a rolling waitlist
· Bob Offer-Westort, Coalition on Homelessness:   This would be more similar to the rolling waitlist for family shelter. 
· Member of the Public: Is this a 90-day proposal or a 1 night proposal?
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  In my mind it has to be automatic that you are considered to be entered into the 1 night lottery. We are developing a survey right now. There is a first draft right now of the outreach materials for this group and clients to learn more and have a chance to give feedback.

· Keith Dennis: So, the idea is that you sign up during specific hours and then you can wait until the others are placed. You have to check in daily, but it ends the lines.
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: To clarify, at this point the timeline for the check in requirements is not at all clear, but in my mind people would have to check in somehow at some interval, but people could be placed based on the amount of time that they have been waiting for shelter. 

· Jackie Jenks, Hospitality House: We used to do something similar to this proposal at Hospitality House. People could check in once per week, and then as they got close, they checked in more frequently. People checked in via phone or in person.
· Member of the Public: One step to learning about how to be self sufficient is developing life skills—calling each day is a life skill. I think holding a job requires skills, and a lot of people in the shelters right now do not have life skills, so they should have to call in every day.

· Kim Armbruster, GLIDE and Local Homeless Coordinating Board:  Would this be centralized?
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: yes
· Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: A couple of years ago we tried to do a list system at MNRC, and there was an issue in the past, because we were trying to get people online. We did not have anyone camping out, but there are challenges, clients who think that someone else will get on the list first will fight in the resource centers. 

· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: We are going to fully consider this at the next meeting. 
· Barry Roeder, BRIDGE:  I have concerns about people being required to check in daily.

· Jennifer Friedenbach, Coalition on Homelessness: We are concerned about call ins as well. Also, no one wants a huge budget or a whole apparatus like the Compass Connecting Point System, so let’s look at if its feasible.
· Barry Roeder, BRIDGE:  I am not going to get into the technical details, but BRIDGe has a tool ready that could do rolling lists now.

· Rent rooms from local residents for clients to live in at private homes
· Member of the Public: This could be the crowning jewel of the system. The director of each shelter could put exemplary people in the homes, and they get job trainings, life skills, etc. It frees up slots and helps people. They start to get independent living. 

· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think this is a services topic, and it seems to be part of a larger conversation.
· Maximize 90 day beds and minimize 1 night beds
· Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: Recently clients reminded us that 7 days in the minimum in the standards of care
· Look at the case management model and consider alternative models—transition to a housing placement case management model.
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think this is a services topic
· Use the same drop rules for CAAP beds and resource center beds, so clients who are out for one or more nights can use 90 day beds
· Create a peer respite program
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think this is a services topic
· We need to look at leveraging the city resources that exist so that people can get more resources

· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think this is a services topic

· Facility-based IHSS

· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think this is a services topic

· Access for couples and care providers together
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  This is a real challenge, because the shelters are often organized by gender. Are there any ideas for how this could be accomplished? Hearing none, this seems to be an area of concern without a proposal. 
· Supports for the set aside beds

· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:   I think this is a services topic

· More modern reliable software systems to replace or update CHANGES
· Kim Armbruster, GLIDE and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: I propose that a workgroup be formed to look at the CHANGES database, and evaluate that for 2012. The current system is not modern. For example, the system was down this weekend.
· Barry Roeder, BRIDGE:  One thing is the interface—not sure if it can capture transgender, there is not enough reporting capacity, also right now clients can not access it online on via SMS. 
· Kim Armbruster, GLIDE and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: I agree with those issues—there are system challenges with malfunctions, late passes, and issues with re-boots. 
· Bernice Casey, Shelter Monitoring Committee Policy Analyst: There are issues about this system in the latest CHANGES memo
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  I am hearing about data driven and transparent systems
· Kim Armbruster, GLIDE and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: It’s more important to use a system that works basically.
· Barry Roeder, BRIDGE:   It helps us as a community if providers know what each other is doing. Real time one two way data can make things simpler and more efficient. Also, reliability obviously matters. 
· Update and disseminate a guide to the functionality needed in shelter
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE:  There was a conversation earlier about how things work, and making the systems more clear. 
· Kathy Tregaari, Episcopal Community Services: Who will assess the people? Sometimes clients seek services, and they think that the can self-care, but it does not work out. 
· Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: I am not talking about more screening, I am talking abut a definition.
· Department of Public Health: It will also be fluid and change during people’s stay.
· Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: There is a directory of resources for clients, we do not need to reinvent the wheel, we need to make sure it is up to date.
· Scott Walton, Human Services Agency: 311 already has the info
· Member of the Public: Don’t wait is the only thing I would say.
· Specialized shelter for people with mental illness

· Laura Guzman, Mission Neighborhood Resource Center and Local Homeless Coordinating Board: This is very alarming for me. There is a long history of discriminating against people with mental illness.
· Member of the Public: There are issues with this.
Barry Roeder, BRIDGE: Can we add a meeting if necessary. 

Amanda Kahn Fried, Mayor’s Office of HOPE: Let’s cross the bridge when we get there. There will be one more meeting on the 10th of September to discuss eliminating lines with a lottery system and other ideas, including the new suggestion that we recommend a rolling waitlist. After that meeting, I will compile all of the suggestions into a recommendation report. There will be a comment period when the recommendations will be available for additional comments and refinement. 
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